WIU Council on General Education

Meeting Minutes
18 April 2013
Elected Members Present:  Irina Andreeva (Math), Donna Aguiniga (Social Work, CGE Secretary), Esteban Araya (Physics), Ginny Boynton (History), Magdelyn Helwig (English & Journalism), Keith Holz (Art), Diane Sandage (Soc & Anthro), Dean Zoerink (RPTA)
Ex-officio Members Present: Nancy Parsons (Provost’s Office)
Elected Member Excused/Absent: Patrick McGinty (Soc & Anthro, CGE Chair), Cheryl Bailey (Communication), Mark Hoge (Agriculture), Ben Lampere (SGA), Oswald Warner (Soc & Anthro)
Ex-officio Member Excused/Absent: Russ Morgan (Dean’s Council), Michelle Yager (COAA)

Guests Present: Thomas Hegna (Geology), Redina Herman (Geography), James Rabchuk (Physics)
CGE Vice-Chair Magdelyn Helwig called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. in the Fox Room of the University Union on the Macomb campus. 

MINUTES, INTRODUCTIONS, AND REPORTS

The minutes for January 25, 2012 were read. A needed hyphen on page one, between CAS and sponsored, and a correction to Nancy Parsons name on page three were noted.  
MOTION: Dean Zoerink moved for approval of the April 4th minutes as amended; Esteban Araya seconded the motion. The Minutes were unanimously approved. 
Additions to the Agenda: No additions. 
Announcements: No announcements.   
REPORTS:
Office of the Provost: Nancy Parsons stated the UNIV 100 training has been held on Fridays and Tuesdays and is going well. She stated that an additional training is scheduled to be held early in the summer schedule. There are 103 sections loaded to STARS. The text for the class is almost ready for the printers. She stated that at the next meeting, she will have Gen Ed assessment information for Spring/Summer 2012 and Fall 2012 data. Nancy Parsons also asked members to remind their department to collect and hold the Spring 2013 data for October submission. 
College of Arts & Sciences: No report. 
University Advising: No report. 
Faculty Senate/Articulation Requests: New members have been appointed and will be invited to the May 2nd meeting. 
Reading in Gen Ed Subcommittee: No report. 
OLD BUSINESS

Vice-chair Helwig recommended that Old Business be tabled pending any questions from committee. Ginny Boynton clarified that no revisions or new requests have been received from Finance. 
NEW BUSINESS
Assessment Plans: FLL 101, HIST/GER 337, UNIV 100
No assessment plans have been received. Chair McGinty will email a reminder to the departments who have had new courses approved. Nancy Parsons stated that the UNIV 100 assessment plan will be presented at the May 2nd meeting. 
Request for Inclusion – BIO/GEOL 181: Integrated Science I & PHYS/GEOG 182: Integrated Science II
Vice-chair Helwig recommended for the Council to entertain these requests at the same time since the courses are similar. She shared that Chair McGinty questioned if the departments would be pursuing IAI designation for the courses. James Rabchuk stated that no guarantee can be made because courses may not meet the requirements, and they preferred not to receive transfers. Ginny Boynton questioned if departments could turn down approved courses. James Rabchuk clarified that courses could be transferred in but were not guaranteed to be accepted to count for the major. He stated that with the Teaching Ed requirements and the two majors, he would prefer for each major to review any transferred courses independently. He stated this has not proven to be a significant issue in the past, and the matter can be revisited later if necessary. 
James Rabchuk explained that these courses are only replacing the current courses for Teaching Education majors. These courses will help the school meet the new science education requirements of the state while reducing the burden on students. They have been designed to teach all the science content required by the state while eliminating additional content. While these classes are open to everyone, the science courses already in existence will continue to be offered and taken by the majority of students. 
Ginny Boynton clarified that these are science content courses, not teaching methodology courses. Dean Zoerink clarified that these courses are for students in Teaching Education, not for students majoring in a specific science discipline (e.g. Physics). 

Irina Andreeva was concerned about the math requirements. James Rabchuk stated that the math was going to be self-contained within the courses and, while not ideal, only requires high school algebra. Irina Andreeva questioned if the students would need to be in MATH 100. She also stated that the prerequisite should be changed to read MATH 099 or placement test, to allow for students who place in a higher level course. James Rabchuk indicated he would change the language. Ginny Boynton noted that the prerequisite for BIO/GEOL 181 is MATH 099, and for PHYS/GEOG 182, it is MATH 100. 
Dean Zoerink questioned how many science courses students were losing. Ginny Boynton stated that students in this major have more than 150 credit hours. Donna Aguiniga clarified that they are only losing the non-required content. 

Keith Holz questioned the wording of the first Gen Ed goal and if the Council should revisit the language. Donna Aguiniga stated that the wording indicates that upon completion of the Gen Ed requirements, the students should meet the goals, not that each class has to meet all aspects the goals. 

Vice-chair Helwig questioned if there were competing demands between Gen Ed students and Science Ed majors who will be taking these classes. Thomas Hegna reiterated these are not teaching method courses but will hopefully model good teaching. Ginny Boynton commented on the inclusion of a logo related to teaching. Keith Holz stated the logo was off-putting. James Rabchuk stated this logo is currently included on other Gen Ed science courses. Esteban Araya stated that he likes it on his Physics syllabi as he finds it to be a good motivation for students. 
Vice-chair Helwig questioned why Gen Ed Goal 4 was not included as one of the potential goals to be assessed because of its appropriateness for people in science. Irina Andreeva supported the inclusion of Goal 4. Ginny Boynton stated that the form has gone beyond the required as it provides explanations for how the proposed goals will be assessed. Nancy Parsons stated that there is no significant difference in the selection of the different goals to be assessed. James Rabchuk clarified that, if needed in the future, the department could change which goals were assessed. 
Motion: Ginny Boynton moved to accept BIO/GEOL 181 and PHYS/GEOG 182 as 4-credit hour Gen Ed courses within the Natural Science and Mathematics category. Dean Zoerink seconded the motion. Motion passed. Two abstained.  

Motion: Donna Aguiniga motioned that Gen Ed Goals 1 and 2 be assigned to BIOL 181 and PHYS 182. Keith Holz seconded the motion. Motion passed. Two abstained. 
Vice-chair Helwig reminded the representatives that a formal assessment plan would be needed. 
New Form – Request for Change in General Education Assessment Plan

Vice-chair Helwig stated that since this form was last seen, she deleted signature lines and modified the rationale. Nancy Parsons questioned the deletion of the signature lines and stated that having assessment changes go through the dean might be useful to keep everyone informed. Ginny Boynton corrected the spelling of measurable. Vice-chair Helwig questioned if there needed to be an addition clarifying which goals are being assessed and stated that she would take the form back for more revisions. The item was tabled pending further revisions. 

Fall 2013 CGE Meeting Schedule

Discussion regarding the meeting room centered on the planned Union renovations and the possible inclusion of a member from the Quad Cities campus. Dean Zoerink suggested the Kent room in the library and Nancy Parsons suggested the Multicultural Center boardroom as possible alternate locations. 

Vice-chair Helwig stated that the Council traditionally meets the Thursday after Faculty Senate. 

Motion: Irina Andreeva moved that the Thursday after Senate be set for Fall 2013 meetings. Diane Sandage seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
Election of Vice-Chair & Secretary 2013-2014

Per the recommendation of Chair McGinty, these items are tabled until the May 2nd meeting so that incoming members may be present. 

MOTION: Donna Aguiniga moved to adjourn. The Council adjourned at 4:33PM. 
CGE will next convene at 3:30PM on Thursday, 2 May 2013 in the Fox Room of the University Union.  

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Donna Aguiniga, CGE Secretary
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